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NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

School Infrastructure NSW regularly inspects and maintains schools to ensure the safety and wellbeing 
of our school communities.  

Planned work at some schools may involve working with hazardous materials such as asbestos or lead 
containing material. This may include remediation or removal of material, or sampling. This notification 
is to let you know about work taking place at your school involving these materials.  

Work continuing on lead remediation in Building C 

Following on from previous work, we will be continuing lead remediation at your school during the 
Summer school holidays, from the end of Tuesday 19 December 2023 to the first day of students 
returning on 1 February 2024. We will also be laying sheets and putting up pitch rails onsite in 
preparation for this work from Monday 18 to Tuesday 19 December. 

We are removing lead-containing paint from internal and external painted areas and outdoor covered 
walkways in Building C. We will also be cleaning the areas as the work progresses to ensure safety. 

Work will be done in accordance with SafeWork NSW. All work will be completed by licensed and 
accredited contractors and monitored by occupational hygienists in strict accordance with all 
applicable legislation, regulations, policies, and guidelines. 

When the remediation work is finished, the areas will be inspected and the school will receive a 
clearance certificate before the building is reopened for next term.  

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority. Thank 
you for your cooperation during this important work. 

If you have any questions about the work, please contact us on the details below. 
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